BLUE FOLDER ITEM

Blue folder items are additional back up material to administrative reports and/or public comments received after the printing and
distribution of the agenda packet for receive and file.

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
OCTOBER 1, 2024

H.10 APPROVE AN AGREEMENT FOR PROJECT SERVICES WITH COAST CONSTRUCTION
GROUP FOR THE DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION OF A SEABASS GROW-OUT FACILITY

IN AN AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $67,000 AND THE TERM OCTOBER 1, 2024 TO JULY 1,
2025

CONTACT: GREG KAPOVICH, WATERFRONT & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR

e PUBLIC COMMUNICATION



From: Mark L Hansen

To: CityClerk; Greg Kapovich; Dave Charobee; Mio Iwasaki; James Light; Nils Nehrenheim; Todd Loewenstein; Paige
Kaluderovic; Zein Obagi; Scott Behrendt; Mike Witzansky; Luke Smude; Curt Mahoney

Subject: H.10 Sea Bass Grow Out Facility - CORRECTION Re MANAGERS

Date: Tuesday, October 1, 2024 3:01:20 PM

CAUTION: Email is from an external source; Stop, Look, and Think before opening
attachments or links.

Regarding:

H.10.

APPROVE AN AGREEMENT FOR PROJECT SERVICES WITH COAST
CONSTRUCTION GROUP FOR THE DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION OF A
SEABASS GROW-OUT FACILITY IN AN AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $67,000 AND
THE TERM OCTOBER 1, 2024 TO JULY 1, 2025

CONTACT: GREG KAPOVICH, WATERFRONT AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT
DIRECTOR

Regarding the 'Agreement for project services with Coast Construction Group for the
design and construction of a Sea Bass Grow Out Facility', it is great to see the City
accomplishing this important milestone to re-establish the facility.

However, there is an error in the Administrative Report.

The first sentence of the EXECUTIVE SUMMARY states:
"For over two decades, the Redondo Beach Sea Lab operated a white seabass grow-
out facility..."

And the firts sentence of the BACKGROUND states:
"For many years, the Redondo Beach Sea Lab operated a white seabass grow-out
project..."

However, this is inaccurate. The white sea bass facility was NOT operated by Sea
Lab.
It was only co-located with Sea Lab on the AES property.

It was actually operated by the "King Harbor Ocean Enhancement Foundation"
which was managed by John Whittaker and Rich Ford, with support from a team of
volunteers. (Clark McNulty was one of those volunteers.)

| recommend that some form of addendum/correction be published to accurately
acknowledge the volunteerism of this dedicated foundation and the leadership of the
two managers.

Mark Hansen
King Harbor Boater








